
Observer Report

Month/Date/Year 4/18/2022

City Council Regular

Mark City Council Members that are present:

Marty Maloney, Mayor, John Moran, 1st Ward,
Fred Sanchez, 2nd Ward, Gail Wilkening, 3rd
Ward, Charles Melidosian, 5th Ward, Rick
Biagi, 6th Ward, Sal Raspanti, City Clerk

Mark staff members that are present:

Joe Gilmore, City Manager, Frank Kaminski,
Police Chief, Jeff Sorensen, Fire Chief, City
Attorney

Other staff present: Several members of staff

Media coverage? Not sure

Was there a quorum? Yes

Number of Attendees Many (20+)

Was the agenda posted in advance? Yes

Sufficient time for public comments? Yes

Topics of Note/Interesting Topic

There was a motion to reconsider an
Ordinance granting a special use for a
cannabis dispensary at 10 Higgins Road. The
attorney for the applicant spoke and
mentioned the conditions they are willing to
entertain for reconsideration of the special use
ordinance including an impact fee, community
meetings, the removal of an entrance on
Canfield, a larger landscape barrier, and more.

Several residents that live nearby spoke
against reconsideration of the Ordinance. The
Mayor mentioned a personal grudge was a
reason one Alderman voted no, and that in
and of itself was reason to consider. The
motion passed 4-2.



Topics of Note/Interesting Topic

Approve the First Reading of an Ordinance
Approving Changes to the License Fee
Schedule for Outdoor Cafes. City Manager
Gilmore reiterated that the fees are only for
the 2022 program, the 50% discount only
applies to this year, and he anticipated a full
review in the fall or winter. The City Attorney
stated that currently it is written to have the
fees within the code, but that could be
changed. They made amendments and struck
Section 3, and it will come back for a second
reading. Motion passed 5-0.

Topics of Note/Interesting Topic

Approve a municipal franchise agreement for
food scrap/composting services, PW-22-11,
with Collective Resource Inc. The Mayor
mentioned that Alderman Biagi recused
himself but did not say why. As it was a final
reading, two Alderperson were not present,
plus one recused, Alderman Moran wanted to
make a motion to defer. It failed. The motion to
approve the vendor passed 4-1.

Time-sensitive topics

City Council approved the First Reading of an
Ordinance Amending Ward Boundaries
Following the 2020 Decennial Census. It
passed 4-1, with Alderman Melidosian of the
5th Ward voting no.

Any topics relevant to LWVPR positions? unsure

Were members civil to each other and the public? No

If no, explain:

Often an Alderperson(s) is condescending to
others on Council. This was one of those
times.

Officials attentive and alert? Yes

Facilities (select any deficits)

Couldn't see officials, Podium prevents
members of the public from seeing up to three
elected officials.

Was the agenda followed as it was published? No



If agenda was not followed as it was published, describe
why:

They moved "1. Approve the proposed
Collective Bargaining Agreement between the
City of Park Ridge and the Metropolitan
Alliance of Police (MAP) Chapter #762 for the
period of May 1, 2021 through December 31,
2024" to the end of the meeting to follow the
closed session in which they would discuss
this item."

Any other observations about the meeting?

This observer left when they went into closed
session at 9:20 PM, assuming they would start
the recording again and capture on video the
first item they moved to after closed session. It
was not recorded.

What time did meeting adjourn? 9:20:00 PM


